

## ALL JAPAN KENDO FEDERATION (ZNKR)

NIPPON BUDO-KAN

2-CHOME KITANOMARU-KOEN CHIYODA-KU TOKYO
TEL. (03) 211-5804 5805

Please reply to:
TOSHIAKI KASAHARA
2-2-4 NISHI-SHINAGAWA SHINAGAWA-KU TOKYO 141
TEL.(03)493-1470

28 March, 1983

Re: The Kendo Summer Camp, 1983 for Overseas Kendo-ka

Dear Sir:

We are pleased to announce our programme for the 8th Summer Camp of this year as described below and are looking forward to your enthusiastic participation, again.

- 25th July through 6th August, 1983

  [25th July (Mon) evening assemble at the designated lodging in Tokyo

  6th August (Sat) noon break-up at Ueno-station in Tokyo
- 2. Place: Gedatsukai Renshinkan-Dojo
  Kitamoto-shi, Saitama-Prefecture
  (one hr. from Tokyo Station by train)
- 3. Qualification a) Members of your organization. of Participants:
  - b) Those born on or before 1 Aug., 1965.
  - c) In principle, those who are holders of Dan.
- 4. Course of Seminar: Manners, Fundamental Practice,
  Drill in Techniques, Kendo-Kata,
  Iaido, Match and Judging, Ji-Geiko,
  Lectures, and etc.
- 5. Number of Participants:
  - a) Total number is limited to thirty-five.
  - b) Four persons may apply from each organization. If more than four desire to participate, please recommend them as substitutes, and list them in the order of your recommendation.
  - c) If the total number of applicants is less than 35, ZNKR will review your recommendation to make up 35, with a priority on new applicants.
- 6. Dan Examination: ZNKR Dan (1 through 5/Kendo & Iaido) Examination will be held for the participants who wish to take Dan.

- 7. Expense:
- Each participant will pay for his own round-trip ticket to Tokyo.
- ZNKR will bear the expenses during the Camp (accommodation, meals, Tokyo-Kitamoto transportation, and parties)
- 8. Application: Please fill in the enclosed application form and mail it back to ZNKR.

Your application must reach ZNKR by 31st May, 1983.

ZNKR approval of applications will be notified you of by 20th June, 1983.

Further Information in detail will be mailed at the begining of July.

Sincerely yours,

Toshiaki Kasahara

Chairman

International Committee of